Northeast Elementary PTO Meeting

March 8, 2016

NES Library

The PTO president Kim Derosier called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. Those in attendance were: Kim Derosier, Crystal Jackson, Amanda Pompa, Amy Doucette, Tina Glidden, Dawn Frey, Tina Glidden, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, Amy Violette, and Brenda Greene.

Vice President Report: A debit card will be provided for the PTO.

Secretary's Report: The minutes were reviewed. Dawn Frey motioned to approve. Crystal Jackson seconded. Passed with no objections.

Treasurer's Report: The report for March was reviewed. Amy Doucette motioned to approve. Dawn Frey seconded. Passed with no objections. There is additional \$15.00 fee for ink pressing for Spirit Wear. Orders will now be taken twice a year for cost efficiency. The verification for Parent Booster has been updated.

Principle Tidbits: There is a Board of Education Meeting on March 14th. The 3rd grade fairytales were presented on Monday, March 14th. The Book Fair will take place on March 16th and 17th. Parent/Teacher conferences will be on Thursday (3/16) and Friday (3/17). The Annual Parent Survey will be going out very soon. Preschool is now going to be 5 days a week.

Old Business:

Game Night: There were an estimated 75-100 people in attendance.

Munson/Mixed Bags: The final totals for these fundraisers will be available at the next meeting but both events were very successful. A notice will be sent out for Munsons to inform of the available pick up date and times. Mixed bags will be sent home with the students.

Wolfpack Game: Forty six tickets were sold and a profit of \$230.00 was made.

Hero In My Life Dance: A committee has been formed for this event. Once a date and time have been finalized a volunteer sheet will be circulated.

Box Tops: Ms. Harrison's class won the ice cream for February. No new numbers to report.

Square 1: The order sheet was made available week ending March 11th. All orders are due by March 24th.

New Business:

Sweet Frog: This event will take place on April 4th from 6-9. A flyer is not required to participate. There will be a basket available for raffle. This basket will be on display in the office. A flyer will be sent out.

Moe's: There will be an event at Moe's in the spring. Details will be made available when finalized.

Teacher's Appreciation: This event will be May 2nd to the 6th. Dawn Frey will be looking for volunteers to help organize this event.

Board Positions: The budget is required to be audited. Board elections will be coming up soon.

Ideas for committees next year: The PTO would like to review the guidelines for the PTO funded scholarship. A committee may be formed on the PTO to work in partnership with the existing Scholarship committee.

New Ideas: Mixed bags may be run two times next year. There are two different catalogues available.

Motion to adjourn was made at 7:35 pm by Amanda Pompa and was seconded by Crystal Jackson.

The next PTO meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 19th at 6:00 pm in the NES library.

Minutes submitted by Amy Doucette, PTO secretary.